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FFWPU Colombia: On June 29, Colombia held Peace Road. The Peace Road march was from in front of 
Bogota City Hall to Simon Bolivar Park, about ten km. A hundred and fifty people participated, including 
religious leaders, a Korean War veterans’ families, Ambassadors for Peace and many young people. 
 
Notably, interreligious leaders led the city hall officials and prepared for this Peace Road. It was raining 
during the march but afterward sun rose. It was as if Heavenly Father responded to the energy we 
invested in the Peace Road march. 
 

 
 



During an interview, a colonel in the Military Reserves said, “I hope Korea has no war and fights, and 
through this Peace Road, I hope there will be a peace in Korea.” 
 
The war widows and family members’ eyes ached with tears. One of the wives said, “We hope their 
husbands’ sacrifice helps make peace in Korea.” 
 
One active Colombian Army captain said during an interview, “The Colombian Army is very close to the 
Korean Army. I hope Asia can live in peace through this Peace Road project and I hope for the peaceful 
reunification of South Korea and North Korea.” 
 
An Interview of a Colombian Army Captain: ” Colombian Army is very close to Korean Army. I hope 
Asia can live in Peace through this Peace Road project and I hope for the peaceful re-unification of South 
Korea and North Korea.” 
 
On June 29, Colombia National TV reported across the country the Peace Road event in Bogota. 
 

 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 
 


